March 1952 Journal 

Old-line Party System Attacked

L.U. 230, Victoria, B. C., CANADA – Through the medium of these pages came the pleasure of making a new acquaintance, recently. Brother W. Ehkardt of Calistoga, California; wrote expressing appreciation of one of our letters. Many thanks for your note Brother, may you find all ensuring letters equally enjoyable. So many things happen between JOURNAL issues that a 500-word letter barely allows us to touch upon them, while a letter such as that by Brother Otten of L. U. 17, in the December issue, requires an article to deal with it adequately. One day we will ask the Editor to accept an article giving a different view point. 

For the best boner of the month, the gilded doughnut with lettuce leaves goes to Congressman Timothy Sheehan of Illinois, for his bill “to incorporate Canada into the United States, as an additional group of states, or as a territory.” We would send the Congressman a school history book if we thought he could read it might help to bring him up to date. When confronted with such characteristics as McCarthy, Taft, Sceehan and others, it is not surprising that the workman distrusts the democratic process, and abstains from voting. Canadian legislators are frequently no better than their U. S. counterparts, there is however an unwritten law among the electorate that all candidates must have passed grade school. For years, a Tweedledum and Tweedledee political party system has prevailed in both countries, with the workman patiently playing it like a slot machine. He is always hoping to hit the jackpot next time, and is only now beginning to realize that slot machines, old line political parties and many other things are run for the benefit of the owner, not the workman. A historical political marriage between the Grits and Tories has recently been annulled in British Columbia. The next session of our Legislature promises to be lively, followed by an election. After ten years of coalition, Tweedledum and Tweedledee have decided to part company, and go it alone. The electors will probably leave them alone. Very glad to see a letter from Brother Cocklin of Halifax in the January issue. We would like to hear from him as to the observance of safety situation is not as healthy as it should be, largely because our members don’t help to make it so, looks like we will have to institute a safety campaign this year. So far nobody has come across with any ideas regarding wage increases this year. The rapidity with which living costs can rise while haggling for a few cents per hour drags on, has depressed many of our members to the point where they say “What’s the use?” We should remind them that trade unions have been carrying on this same struggle for over one hundred years, the struggle to get a little bigger share of what they produce.
F. J. BEIVS, P. S. 

